
Village Amenities Committee Meeting Minutes 
Monday 9th October 2023 at 19:00 

 
In attendance:  
Councillors: Karen Baker, David Swan, Sally Thomas, Viv Pike 
Clerk: Kate Marsh 
 
Agenda:  
 
 

1. Apologies for absence: None. 
 

2. To note any declaration(s) of interest: None. 
 

3. To approve and sign the minutes of the meeting on the 25th June: The minutes were approved and 
signed. 

 
4. Community Meadow: The plans for the path have been drawn up by the architect. The Clerk is carrying out 

some research about potential grant funding and will make a full report at the next full council meeting. 
Ragwort flowers have been cut off and disposed of to stop it seeding again next year.  
 

5. Highways: The parking and the road safety issues on Ilford Way and Goostrey Way were discussed. The 
Clerk has emailed our contact at Harman to request that staff are asked to drive more considerately on Ilford 
Way. The businesses on Goostrey Way will also be contacted. 
 

6. Footpaths: Some of the hedges along Town Lane have been cutback. The hedges on Town Lane between 
Smith Lane and Broadoak Lane need cutting back and will be reported to Cheshire East.  
 

7. Any other business: The playground equipment on the Scout Hut Playing Field has been painted by the 
Parish Ranger. Future playground inspections are going to be carried out by the RoSPA inspector that 
Northwich Town Council use.  
Harman will be contacted again regarding the litter and the cutting back of their boundary footpath.  
A discussion took place about illuminating the memorial horse sculpture at Beach Hill. Cllr Baker is 
investigating options with Cllr Brush.  

         
Meeting closed at 7.35 pm 

       
  Next meeting:  …TBA……… 
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